
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Tuesday 18 February 

School Banking Starts 
 

Wednesday 19 February 

Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

Host -  5/6 Partridge 

2:10pm Multi Purpose Room 
 

Wednesday 26 February 

Launceston Cup Day (student's do not attend) 
 

Thursday 27 February 

School Association Meeting 

7pm Staffroom 
 

Braveheart's Session Kindergarten - Grade 2 
 

Friday 28 February 

Launching into Learning - Parent Child commences 

Kindergarten rooms 9:00am - 10:30am 
 

Tuesday 3 March 

Athletics Carnival - Grades 3-6 

Windsor Park 
 

Friday 20 March 

TASTE of Trevallyn 
 

TERM DATES 2020 

Term 1 

Wednesday 5 February - Wednesday 8 April 

Easter Break 

Friday 10 April  - Tuesday 14 April 

Term 2 

Monday 27 April - Friday 3 July

Term 3 

Tuesday 21 July - Friday 25 September 

Term 4 

Monday 12 October - Thursday 17 December 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

2020 Student free days  

(Professional Learning Days) 

Thursday 9 April 

Monday 20 July 

Friday 30 October 

Welcome back everyone! 

We have had a wonderful smooth start to Term 1 2020 with 

almost 500 children beautifully presented and excited to be back 

at school, meeting friends and their new teachers. We welcome 

our new colleagues, Kim Thiele (Education Facility Attendant), 

Denise Hay (.2 Grade 5/6), Sarah Badcock (Teacher Assistant), 

Sam Coyle (Kindergarten and Launching into Learning), Kim 

Nankervis (Grade 2), Jessica Whiteley (Grade 3/4) and Sarah 

Davies (Grade 3/4). We extend a very warm welcome to you all.  

We are delighted that you all are joining our team in 2020. 

Welcome as well to all of our new families and students, we are 

proud to have you as part of our school community. 

Thank you to all who have contributed to getting our school 

ready for the beginning of the year.  

 In particular our amazing uniform shop volunteers Elissa 

McKellar, Susan Smith and Farrah Wigg. A major part of 

the reason our children are so well presented can be 

attributed to the role you give so much time to.  

 Thank you to our grounds and cleaning staff for your 

work to have our school looking inviting and well 

presented,  

 To Mrs Lyn Steel and her team for their tireless efforts 

during the summer holiday period   

 Teaching staff and Teacher Assistants who came in during 

January to set up classrooms and prepare resources and 

programs.  

 During the holidays the Kitchen Garden has continued to 

produce and it is looking beautiful. 

 The canteen has operated all week and the menu is 

delicious and healthy. 

Have a great weekend everyone. 

2020 will be a great year at Trevallyn Primary School. 

                     Annette 

 



MEET OUR NEW TEACHING STAFF 

Mrs Sam Coyle - K-C 

I am Sam Coyle and I am so excited to be part of the Trevallyn Community again. I attended 

Trevallyn Primary as a child, my mum was a TA here for around 12 years and my own 3 children 

were lucky to have been students here also. I have worked in a number of Launceston schools 

including Ravenswood, Waverley and most recently Norwood.  I enjoy travelling, along with my 

family, including my husband Tim and children (grown up) Will, Sophie and Jim. But I am happiest 

spending time at the beach, especially at our family shack in Bridport and watching my beloved Swans 

playing footy. I am passionate about children learning through play and am thrilled to be undertaking 

a Kindergarten role this year. 

Mrs Kim Nankervis - 2-N 

Hello! I feel privileged to be joining the Trevallyn teaching team this year and being welcomed into 

such a delightful community. I have been teaching since 2006 and have taught students from Prep to 

Grade Ten. This refreshing and exciting change in my teaching career adds to some planned 

memorable family events in 2020. My husband, Dirk and I have four children, each independent now 

with their own professions. My only daughter Danielle is getting married in May and one of our sons, 

Brodie, will represent Australia in July as Australian and Oceanian Champion in the World 

Orienteering Championships in Denmark. I love spending time with my family and dog, Peppa, as well 

as orienteering and bushwalking. Dirk and I travel at every opportunity, having visited our 56th 

different country during the Christmas holidays! I look forward to getting to know Trevallyn’s 

students and families during the year. 

Mrs Jess Whiteley - 3-4W 

Hi there, my name is Jess Whiteley and I am very excited to be joining the team at Trevallyn Primary 

School this year! I have been a teacher for the past 5 years and I have been lucky enough to teach a 

range of grades.  

I live in Launceston with my husband and two dogs and I enjoy keeping fit and staying active. I love 

walking or running in the Gorge with my husband and sister. I play soccer at Riverside Olympic 

Football club, where I spend a lot of my time outside of school, as I am a passionate player and part 

of the senior committee and just recently joined the club’s board.  

I am looking forward to meeting all the students and families that are part of this wonderful 

community.  

Mrs Sarah Davies - 3-4D 

Hi, my name is Sarah Davies and I am thrilled to be teaching a Grade 3/4 at Trevallyn Primary this 

year.  My face may be familiar as I was relief teaching here at the end of last year. I am so excited and 

thankful to be a part of such a supportive and welcoming school. My husband and I live in the 

Trevallyn community and I look forward to getting to know the children and families of this school.  

Mrs Denise Hay - 5-6HH 

My name is Denise Hay and I’m delighted to be joining (re-joining even) the Trevallyn Primary School 

community.  I feel like I’ve returned ‘home’ after having been on the staff here for the best part of 

the 90’s and early 2000’s, and with having had my three sons also attend here.  I am a besotted 

grandmother of two beautiful grandchildren and I enjoy travelling extensively.   This year I am lucky 

to be partnering with Beth Hollingsworth on a wonderful 5/6 class, with my teaching day being a 

Friday.  I also look forward to continuing my previous few years of relief teaching across the entire 

school. 





Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 

CANTEEN OPENING HOURS 

Monday afternoons 2:30pm – 3:15pm and  

Tuesday mornings   8:30am – 9:15am 

Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 

EARLY CHILDHOOD OUTDOOR CLASSROOM 
The mural that has been designed by parent (and School Association Secretary) Jo Beswick is finish and is looking 

superb. It is a beautiful and outstanding installation. Please make the time to visit. It is a treat to observe. We are 

extremely appreciative of all Jo’s efforts. 

HAPPY BACK AT SCHOOL 

Welcome back to Tony who keeps us all safe at our 

school crossing. You are a school gem - thank you.      


